Issue No 10 6th April 2022

The Department of Education & Training and Carrington Primary School does not endorse the products or services of any advertiser in this newsletter. No responsibility is accepted for the accuracy of information contained in the advertisements or claims made by them.

Diary Dates Friday 8th April

Easter Special Effort

Tickets. Please return monies and ticket butts to



Assembly 2pm – Webex link to follow Easter Raffle Drawn

Early dismissal 2.30pm



Holiday Program in operation Monday 11th April – Friday 22nd April

Mobile 0419 889 253

Faith & Emily

Upcoming dates:



Term 2:

Monday 25th April – ANZAC DAY Tuesday 26th April – Curriculum Day

Wednesday 27th April – First Day of Term 2 ANZAC Day Assembly

Thursday 28th April – Cross Country wear your Tribe colours

Tuesday 3rd May – School Photos

Wednesday 11th May – F-2 Robotic workshops

Wednesday 18th May – F-2 Robotic workshops

Wednesday 25th May – F-2 Robotic workshops

Wednesday 1st June Year 3-6 Robotic workshops

Wednesday 8th June Year 3-6 Robotic workshops

Wednesday 15th June Year 3-6 Robotic

workshops *All workshop are FREE

High '5' Moment

Do you have a 'High 5' moment you would like to share? Just drop a note, article or photo into the office and Sue will place your achievement in the newsletter



Student of the Week

Friday 8th April 2022 Presented at assembly 8th April 2022

JNR School Ashley Lowne

For being very persistent and resilient to do her best work.

SDM Kyle Sandy

Committing to his personal

goals.

SEP Dallas Nepia

For doing a great summary of his book in reading.

Words from our Principal on the job — Brett Speed



The end of term has come quickly, with a well-deserved Easter break for our students, families and school community. We wish all our families a safe and festive holiday period and look forward to seeing everyone on Wednesday 27th April for the commencement of Term 2.



Congratulations:

We would like to congratulate Mrs Tara Jenner on her new substantive Principal position. The school would like to thank her for the contributions she made to our school. All the staff and students at Carrington PS wish you all the best for your new role and the future endeavours.

It is with great excitement that I can also announce that I will be continuing in the Acting Principal role at Carrington for Term 2 and look forward to seeing you all next term! The substantive Principal position at Carrington PS will be reviewed in Term 2.

The Carrington PS community would also like to congratulate and farewell Mrs Meredith Tenbuuren (Mrs T) for the remainder of 2022, as she has successfully taken on a new role in office administration. I would like to personally acknowledge and thank Meredith for her work at Carrington over the years. She has been a wonderful employee of our school and we wish her all the best in her new role.

Tribes:

To begin the final Tribes session of Term 1, the leaders worked together to instruct and run a group game. It was great to see students showing good sportsmanship, as well as listening to the Trines leaders for instructions during the games. The Tribes leaders then took their groups to instruct and work together to create a Tribes sign, to go with the animals created in previous weeks. Both activities were decided on by the leaders, and run with supervision and support by staff. Looking forward to many more student-lead, team building activities next term!





ASSEMBLY this week:

This week assembly will be held via WEBEX. A link will be distributed to families to access. In Term 2 we will endeavour to aim for outdoor assemblies where possible, however, still need to make sure we are keeping our community safe and inclusive for all families to access. Thank you for your support with this. Assembly will commence at 2:00pm.

Term 2 events: ANZAC DAY assembly

The school assembly will be held at 2:45pm on Wednesday 27th April. This event will be outside and a WEBEX link for families to access (weather permitting). Families are welcome to attend the event and notice will be given if the event changes to indoors. Student leaders will run the assembly with a focus on the ANZACs a priority.

Cross Country

On Thursday 28th April we will have our Year 3-6 House Cross Country. This will be an event for all students in the middle and senior school to participate in. TRIBE points will be awarded to each competitor throughout the day with the first two placings for each year level going through to District Cross Country which will occur the following week. Students will be able to wear their TRIBE colours on this day to represent the Kurnai (green), Wurundjeri (red), Taungerong (yellow) and Boon Wurrung (blue). The event will be held on the school oval during the middle block. Students will run 8 laps of the oval (9 and 10 year olds) or 10 laps of the oval (11, 12 and 13 year olds) as per the requirement. The age group your child will compete in is the age they are turning in 2022.

At this stage, it is a school only event, however, if this changes, we will inform our parent community. Mr M is organising this event for our students to participate in.

Please support your children in practising to run the required distances for the Cross Country.

- 9 and 10 year olds will run 2.5km
- 11, 12 and 13 year olds will run 3km.

Further information regarding the Cross Country will be sent out to families in early Term 2. Foundation to Year 2 students will also be participating on a smaller scale. More information to come.



Congratulations to Isabella (SEP)

Hope your special day, is simply the BEST!!

ART ROOM



Instead of putting your newspaper in the recycle bin bring it to the art room so we can put it to good use.

Over the holiday break -



Our school* is teaming up with Wonder Recycling Rewards to help reduce soft plastic waste in our environment.

By collecting and recycling our soft plastic waste at school', we can protect our environment, oceans and wildlife – and earn new sports equipment for our school'!

PLUS, every registered school' will go into the draw to WIN a REPLAS Exercise Circuit made from recycled soft plastic!

We are calling on all students, parents and teachers to get collecting!

please save 'wonder bread bags and all other bread bags too' bring them to school after the break.



Knox Little Athletics Centre





2022 CROSS COUNTRY SEASON FIRST MEET and TRY OUT DAY - 23 APRIL 2022

Season runs from April 2022 until August 2022

Location: Knox Athletics Track, Bunjil Way Knoxfield

Time: First Event starts at 9.00am

(please arrive at least 30 mins before start time)

Fee for new members - \$65 for 12 weeks. Its free for those already registered during

2021-22 track and field season

WANT TO KEEP FIT OVER WINTER

Registration portal opens April

For more information:

- Website: Knox Little Athletics www.klac23.org.au
- Facebook: www.facebook.com/knoxlittleathleticscentreinc.
- Email: registrar@klac23.org.au